#### **February 2024 Newsletter**

#### **HAPPENINGS**

A big thank you to Pastor John and Alba Romick for sending Hernan and Nyda Sajar here to help in the ministry.

Pastors John and Alba Romick have a Bible

school in Colombia. Graduates from their Bible school have been interning here to help the ministry during this massive season of adjustment. Their graduates are excellent.



Hernan and Nyda really ministered to the children here in Darien. They have been in children's ministry for 20 years.



Hernan is a profesional clown and he and his wife are very anointed in praying for children.





# Vida Ministries

PO Box 6268 Kokomo, IN 46904

www.vidaministries.com

jeanne.vidamin@gmail.com







## **Prayers Request**

- Please keep my health in your prayers. I am doing well but it's stressful making all of the adjustments in this new season.
- School begins again in March. Every year our children's outreach, Children Reaching Children, assists families with school essentials. In Panama, students must wear a uniform to attend class. This is in addition to the school supplies they need. While the uniforms aren't too expensive, most families have several school aged children, so the cost rises quickly. I am so blessed that Children Reaching Children helps in this area. The families and students are so blessed by this outreach.

### **Ministry Needs**

- We are in need of a more reliable vehicle. Any help would be very appreciated
- We are doubling the size of our anchor church in Arrimae.
- We are going to begin holding all of our conferences in that church in the future. I
  am guessing that this project will cost about \$10,000.

### **Cooks Residence**

We have some birthdays this month:

Jennifer turned 54 Feb 1

Josh has a birthday on Feb 13

I am back in Darien pursuing the Lord's vision that He planted so deep into our hearts.



We are now an Amazon Smile Charity.